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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
" OF TBE 3TATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NBW MEXICO FOR
| THE FURPOSK OF COMSIDERING:

CASE No. 2536
Ooxrder No. R-2274

{;AP?LIG-‘!IW OF @WiF Ok CORNORATION
FOR APPROVAL OF AN UNORTHODOX OIL
‘l'IJa LOCATION AND A DUAL COMPLETION,
ﬂA COUNTY, HNEA KEXICO.

, or CONMI SSION
| BY THE COMMISSION:
:- Msamcmmforh-ungatsoclocka.n.onmym.‘
11962, at sSanta Fe, New Nawico, bafors Damniel S. Nutter, Rxaminer
duly appoimted by the Oil cmmtion Commission of New Mexico,

hereinafter referraed to as “Comeission, " ia accordance with
Rule 1214 of the cmgsiqp, ?.t_t.lee and Regulations. i

~

wod, on this__]O0th day of July, 1962,  Comeission, a
quorum being present, »avih§ considared the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommsndations of the Examiner,
|Daniel 3. Nuotter, and beimg fully advised in the premises,

FIBDS:
(1} That due mue rotice having hr‘-m given as requirod by

law, tha Commission has juisruction of ma ;zause ond the -ubj-es:
matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Gulf 0.l CQtpontj.on. soeks permis-|
sjion to deepen its ILillie Wcll Mo. 3, locatad 2310 fset from tha
Noxrth line and 330 feet from the mtlj.nsofuactj.oaz.'i
24 South, Range 37 Bast, NMPM, lea County, Hew Mexico, which well
is presently completed in the Fowler-Fusselman Pool, and to com—
plete said well as a dual completion (conventiomal) in the Fowler-
i Fusselman a2nd Fowler-Ellenburger Pools with the production of oil
ito be through 2 1/2-inch and 2-inch tubing, respectively.

; (3) That the location of the subject well is off-pattern
 for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool which pool has been developed in
an orderly manner with wells located in the Hi/4 or SE/4 of the
quarter gsectlon in which they are sgituated. i

(4) That the completion of the subject well at an off-
. pattern and unorthodox location would impair correlative rights.

(5) That the subject application should be danied.
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T 1S THEREPORE 3
(1) 7That the subject application is hereby depied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as _he Cosmission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Nexico, onth.daya‘ndyarmh-
above designated. :

SIATE OF MEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CoA f—

EDWIN I. MECHEM, Chairman

B. 3. WALKER, Member
7
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A. L. PORTER, Jr.,
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUVIRQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, ¥, M
PHONE 328-1182

PNOK. 243.6601

o ’ L o PAGE 1

IN‘THE MATTER OF:

i B . T T
location under

Pool Rules.

Application of Gulf 011 ‘Corporation for
an unorthodox oil well location evnd a
dual completion, Lea County, Now Mexico.-
Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

1 seeks permission to complete its Lillie
¥Well No. 3, located 2310 feet from the
North line and 330 feet from the West-
lipe of Section 23, Township 24 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Hex;co, as
‘a dual completion (conventional) in the-
Fowler-Fusselman and Fowler—Ellenburger
‘Pools with the production oil from both
‘zones to be through a parzllel strings

of tubing. Sald well is at am unorthodox

BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

May 10, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

“Fowler —u.t.enourger

“E
AE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

MR, NUTTER:

MR. MORRIS:

New Mexico.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
-Thefhé*?ing will come to order, please.

The next case will be Ca'l 2556

4 .nlication of Gulf 0il Corporation for an

unorthodox oil well location and a dual completion, Lea County,

®



- i PAGE 2
_ | MR. KASTLER: I'm Bill Kastler appearing on bebalf of
, | Gulf, and at the outset I ﬁbz.;ld like to make an opening statehex;t.
“ This hearing is primarily to establish an exception to the 'Fow‘]'.é»r-
= :§ Fllenburger Pool Rules which provide for location of wells on
: gi 80~acre tracts as being in either the NOrtﬁv;est or Southeast
: E Ef{’ }Quarter of each 160 acre section in the pool; and secondarily,
,_,‘ l,:S ‘ to make a dual comoletlon in t,he Fowler-; usselman and Fowler—
: ;: Eiienburger Pools.
| ': g Gdf is seeking to obtain an 80-acre allowable in the Foﬁlef;‘-
: % Ellenb‘i;ger Pool for the acreage of the South Half, Northwest, 23,
’ : E 24, 37 East, the same to be ascribed to its Linieien No. 3
i E? which is located in the Southwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter
: § of said Section 23, rather than the Southeast Quarter. '
: § Previous hereto Sulf has dedicated the North Half, Northwest;.
x § of Se‘ction 23 to its Ellenburger well known as the Lillie No, 1.
: r:; Aleo nrev?mm to thig hearing Culf has deulcated tne North Half,
g )
‘t"‘ QZ: Southwest of Section 23 to its Ellenburger well known as the
: ;g :i Plains Knight Well No. 1. This leaves the South Half, Northwest,
m . §§ which is entirely within the present boundaries of the Fowler-
Bt §§ Ellenburger Pool as an undedicated 8C-acre unit,
" The reason for proposing to complete Lillie No. 3 is
"5 strictly in the interests of economics, there being a substantial
, sa\"ri’ngs involvéd when compared to the cost of drilling a separate
&)
‘ L/

e
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PHONE 325.1182
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well in the orthodox location. The indications are such thét bj*1 :
drilling in the Southeast, Northwest we cdﬁi& not exp?étktéAéii :
'counter,any other oil or gas in economic»qﬁantitieﬁ suffiﬁient to
anticipate making any other dual or mﬁltiple comple61Qns.A“In our |
opihionrfhé”exception ﬁpﬁlied‘for here wili not aopzrate to ime
pair correlative rights because the Commission hasrprorated‘the
daily production of o0il from this pool by fixing a top allowable
for‘each well in the pool. It is obvious that as long as no
single’well is eatitled to produce more than its juét share, the
drainage of the poél‘is45éiﬁg carried out with all due considera-}
tion togcorrelative rights of all operators. It is just as much
a matter of correlative rights that each operator be given an
equal opportunity to produce his full allowable.

It is my ohservation that the fixing of well location rulesif
has never been conéidered:By the Commission as being of prime
importance, the more important considerations:being prevention of
vaste by utilizing the nost economic and efficient methods known
sc long as they do not impair correlative rights or create waste.

Tn this race the gucociion ig the matier mosi conterned with
economic waste, but in our opinicn there is absolutely nothing
which would show or tend to show that the orthodox location would

produce any greater efficiency or would permit the recovery of

more oil,
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PHONE 325.1182
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PHONE 243.6691

The necessity for hearing on the proposal to make a dual gom=f

pletion is also present in this case because this is the firsf%
application to dually complete in the Fowler-Fusselman and they
Fowler-Ellenburger pools. Our proposél in this matter.is to
utilize parallel strings of tubing and a Baker Model #DW packer.
My two witnesses in this case will be Mr. Lester Marshall and Mi.
John Hoover. I request that they both stand to be_§worn.

| (Wiﬁnesses sworn.)

MR. KASILER: Mr, ,Har‘shali, would you like to téke the :
stand? |

E MR. NUTTER: Are there any cthei appearances before ydu
proceed, Mr. Kastler?

MR. BUELL: Yes,’for Pan American, Guy_Buallf; By waytof
an opening statement I'lllbriefly say we disagree with the staﬁé;
ments propowided by Mr. Kastler in that we fez2l the grantingvofi
this application will violate correlative rights. -

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kastler, proceed,

LESTER MARSHALL

cailed as a witness, naving been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KASTLER:

Q Will you please state your name and your emplovment and

e

Ly
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| FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 328.1182

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.£691

your position?

A I'm Lester Marshall, employed by Gulf Oii Corporation
in RosWell, New Mexico as district préh;ction geologist.

Q VHave you ever previously £estified before the>New Mexicd
0il Conservation Commission?

A No; I have not.

Q Would you briefly outline your educational background,
A»the degreesyou have received, and your pra

A I graduated from the Uniﬁersity of Texas in 1937, with
a Bachelor of Science degree in geology, and since that time have
been employed in the field of geology continuously. For the past
four years I have been district production geologist for Gulf in
'Roswell.

Q You have a total of twenty-five years!? éxpérience as a
‘petroleum geologist? |

A That's correct.

Q Are you familiar with the matters and facts involved
in this case, Case 25562

A Yes, I am.

MR. KASTLER: Are the witness's qualifications accept-

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir,

Q (By Mr. Kastler) Are you familiar with the geology

—



of the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool?

A Yes, éir, I am,

Q  Will you please refer to Exhibit 1, which is a location
rlat, and describe thé lease and the well affected by tﬁ;a hearingj

(Whereupon, Gulfts Exhibit No. 1
was marked for 1dent1f1catlon.)

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 2325.1182

A Exhibit No, 1 is a locatlon plat showing the pertlnent

lease outlined in red, belng the Northwest Quarter of Sectlon 23,
Township 24 South Range 37 East, and the pertlnent well colored -
in red, being 1ocated 2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet

from the West line of Section 23, 24 South, Hange 37 East.,

Q Have you made a geologic study éf the Fowler-Ellenburger|
Pool?‘
A Yes, I have.

(Whereupon, Gulfts Exhibit No. 2
was marked for identifieation.)

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERV ICE, Inc.

Q  Refer now, if you please, to Exhibit No. 2, and outline

the results of your geologic study,

N, M,

A Exhibit No. 2 is a struetural map of the Fowlow-Ellen.

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE

burger Pool contoured on top of the Ellenburger with a 100-foot

PHONE 243.6691

contour interval. It shows a Northwest=-Southeast trending anti-
cline lying below a thrust fault. The oil-water contact being
apvroximately minus 7300 plus a minus 20 feet. The minus 7300~

foot contour on this map is the outside closing contour,




Q  What do tﬁe red outline rectanglesAshoi?ﬁ

A The red outlines being the North Half ofvﬁge Nbrfhwest
Quarter of Section 23, is an 80-acre ﬁllenburger proration unit -
AédicatéaTto Gulf's Lillie No. 1 Ellenburger well,

Q It runs east and west?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

A It runs east and west.

Q What is the lower'rec;angle?

A »'The\North Half of the Southwest Quar;er of Sgction 23&11,
ganASG;aéré dedication to éui%'s Plains‘Knight Ellenburger Well -
 No. 1. It also runs east-west.

Q Are all ofvthé Ellenburger wells in this pool shiwa
by the red dot on Exhibit 27

A Actually there were 19 Ellenburger tests drilled in
;this vool. Of this 19, 14 were producers. At ihe present time

‘there are 12 Ellenburger producers in the ponl and they are shown

Y-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.

‘with the red color.

Q Would you please point to the South Half, Northwest of

N, M,

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE,

‘Section 23, which, as I undefstand, is the acreage involved in

this hearing?

PHONE 243.6691

A That is the acreage located right here between th: two
dedicated 80-acre tracts, and it is undedicated.
Q I understand theret's not Preseutly any well completed

in the Ellenburger, Fowler-Ellenburger Pool on that 80-acre sectidn?
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ALBUQUEROUVE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

A Thau'sjcorréct.

Q Where is the well that Gulf proposes to dﬁally completeé

A That is the Lillie No. 3 located rlght here, being 23;0
feet from the South line and 330 feet from the West llne of
-Section 23. 7 |

Q Mr. Marshall,r;sré‘resuitm§f‘this geologic study, what
is your conclusion concerning the South Half, Northwest of
Section 23, particilarly as to its oroductive péssibilities,in the
ufienburger formation?

A In my opinion the acreage in question:may be reasonablyv
presumed to be productive from the Ellenbﬁrger formation.

Q Is the acreage'in qﬁestion entirely within-the horizontak
boundaries of the present limits of the E11l enbgrgvé*?ccl? “

A Yes, it is.

Q Do you haV; a further exhibit to clarify the geology

shown on Exhibit 22

A Yes, I have.
(Whereupon, Gulf*s Exhibit No.|
3, 3-A through 3-F were marke#‘
for identification.)
Q Refer now to ZExhibit 3 and irdicate what Exhibit 3 Shows.
A Exhibit No., 3 is a map showing the lines of the various
cross sections which I have drawn. They are labeled A-Al, B-Bl,

c-c, p-pl, z-El and F-pl.




g

Q Do you have other cross sections, or parﬁiculﬁr crass

Sectlons ‘made corresponding to each of those?

A I have made cross sections for each of those.

3
‘- Q Those are Exhibits 3-A, 3-B and 3-C?
-
u A 3-A,"B, C, D, et cetera.
. Eg -
» g {.. n DT a3 A s
< - J=10 atiid )-_{‘{ A IES.

Q wO~1dwyou“pfoeééd"tb”analyze’éach“df the cross séétiéiéﬂ"“”
A

Exhibit 3-4 is cross sectlon Aqu It shows a thrust

fault transver31ng thls pool, the thrust being from the southwest

toward the northeast., The overthrust sheath then was thrust
toward the northeast. This is shown by this fault right here
The Ellenburger producing horizon, yourll notice, lies entirel,

below the thrust sheath. It is colored in purple,

L Exhibit No. 3-B is cross section B-Bl. Again, it shows the

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC ]

same thrust fault thrusting toward the northeast. That's the
Eg same fault shown on the previous exhibit, and it als§ éhows év
§§ mino» fault located on the exirsme northeast side of the field
§§ ig 10cated here. Again, the Ellenburger formation is célored in
§§ purple and 1s located below the main thrust sheath and is not
3z
f% af'fected by it,
: ‘ » Cross section C-Cl
g : ’ : Q  Exhibit 3-C.

A Exhibit 3-C, located here, is simply a continuation of
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DEARNLEY-ME |

FARMINCTON, N, M,

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

PHONE 325.1182
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PHONE 243.6691

_burger below the thrust sheath. I don't have it :dravn 1nfparp1e§nf

_and here is the Ellenburger produncing formatisn below the thrust

previous studies, again showing the thrust fault with the Ellen=, i

here for some reason. Here is the Ellenburger right here. .

Exhibit 3-D, is cross section p-Dt. Again, it shows the

thrust fault, which is always the same thrust fault in each case,

| SN

shegth again,

Cross section E-Ei is Exhibit 3-E. Again, here is the sare |
thrust fault with the Ellenburger below the thrust sheath., We -
have a little complication in this welliﬁhich looks like an oier-‘
turned fold because it has a repetition of some Simpson formation%'

Cross section F-Fl, Exhibit 3-F, is the same'thruétifauit |
as indicated here, the Ellenburger producing form&@ionlbelcw the
thrﬁst sheath. We have one minor bifurcation, yodﬁmig@t say, of';
the main thrust fault, WhiCh is shown by this iihe heré;; -

MR. NUTTER: Would you explain what that last word meaﬁ*

A Bifurcation, branching of fault.

QDo you find any evidence that thisminor underthrust aad|

overthrust might Le continued farther south or southeast?
A I find no evidence. of that, no, sir.
Q Are you able to conclude from your analysis of -these

various cross sections that these lines are practically correctly

drawnr?




e ,.p‘GE.,E,'L_W [

A Yes, éir,.I believe they are. I arrived at thenvlike

this. A certain rate of dip has been established betwess wells

along this flank. I simply cohtinued that rate of dip around and

this is the way it comes out, -~

Q ‘In your cross section did you analyze this Humble J. E.

Knight Well?

PARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 323.1182

F, Inc

A Yes, it?s located on cross section p-pt. It is =z low

b}
4.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

ALBUQUERQUK, N, M,

well, lies below the Ellenburger oil and water contact.

Q Is it your conclusién:that the South Half, Northwest of
Section 23 is within an area that—would be all-productive in the.
Ellenburger? W

A That is my conclusion.

Q ‘Were these various exhibits prepared by you or at your

direction and under your superviéion?
A Tes, they were,
Q Do you have anything élse you want to add at this time?
A 4No, I believe that pretty well covers}it.
MR, KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, this is the end of my ques~

ions on direct examination oif Mr. Marshall, and I would like to

PHOINE 243.669)
et

move for admission of Exhibits 1, 2, 3, 3-A, 3-B, 3-C, 3-D, 3-E

and 3"’F L3

MR, NUTTER: Gulfts Exhibits 1, 2, 3 and 3-A through

3-F will be admitted in evidence,
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(Whereupon, Gulfs Exh;bita No;i},
2, 3 and 3-A through 3-F were
admitted in evidenee.)

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Marshall?

MR. BUELL: Yer, I have one or two.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Buell.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1192

L XT e e gy

.BY MR, BUELI

‘!l

Q ﬁr. Marshall, if I trled to cross examine you on your
six cross sectjions there and chased you up and down- those faults
we might break the Bas1n-Dakota record as belng the longest
record b efqre the Comm1551on. Maybe we can agree on some broad
general principles and shorten everything a lot. Let me teII YQ@‘H‘AJ’

at the outset, you have seen our exhibit 50 ‘you know it's going

to be our cbntention that the Gulf Lillie Lease does not ha?e

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

>; 160 Droduct1V° acres in the Fowler-Eller ourger reserv01r. At the
Eg outset could you tell me how long Gulf has owned their lease on
g the Lillie Lease7
X,
. é§ 3 A Not directly,
R : _
gg‘ Q Could you look at any of your exhibits and see when
>0
2T
da

your Lillie No. 1 was completed?

. A let's see, our Lillie No. 1 is on B-kl, and it says
A o R 11-5-52,
- Q  In 19527 | A Yes, sir, ]




-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.6691

Q When did you make £his iﬁterpretation, Mr. Maféhéli,

that you are vresenting here today? ‘ ' 5:

A Oh, starting several months ago.
Q It's a rather recent interpretation on your part?
A Correct.

Q Could you state for the record the date of the most

recent data which you used in this geological study of Y?Q???”,WJ_AL

A The most recent. geological data would be the wells as
they were drilled, whg;ever date they were drilled on, that
ﬁc&ld be the létest data contributing to this. |

Q Do yéu recall the date that the most recent well from
which you obtained control and data was completed in the Fowler-

Ellenburger Pool?

A No, sir, I don*t know that specific date.
Q Couvld you resort to your records in any way?
A We could certainly find that out. Not here, however,

I don®i believe we have such records here, but we do have those
records.

Q Maybe we can answervit this way and save time and troub
Do you know of any well; either a vroducer or a dry hole, that
has been completed in the Fowler-Ellenburger 0il Pool, or has
penetrated the Fowlef-Ellenburger 0il Pool since 19547

A No, sir, I do not.




e

0. ._So0.al> these data which you have used were available back

in 19542 | =
f A Thatts correct, yes, sir. . = ; i
Q Would you state to the Examiner and for the record why

Gulf has waited eight yéars to make this application?

FARMINGTON, N. M
PMONE 325.1182

A I don't know why Gulf allowed the migration, or why

they allowed drainage to exist across a lease line. However, .

3 o g

we're trying to rectify that now.

Q Do I understand your testihony to the effect that hu;£,>
for eight years with this data before it and availabieﬁio it, has
allowed @igration of o0il off their Lillie Leasé, is that ybuf

testimony?

A I couldn't conclude thate=

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

; Q Sir? i
~ | , |
- A I dontt believe I could conclude differently.. ; %
“" - - 3 - . - ‘ ;
- Q Well, is it your testimony? ?
= A v - . i

a 1EDe 3
v? x - . :
? o .
- iy Q I wonder, Mr. Marshall, all of your cross sections were
~ ’ . . . ) - : L. R

§§ short two and threc-well cross sections in a Southwest-Northeast-
- 2 .

A

ERY

eriy direction, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. Right angles to the axis of the structure,

- Q I wonder, what do you think a cress section running

right down the center of this o0il pool and terminating with your ;




FARMINGTON, N, M,
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Lillie No. 2, well, that's the Plains Knight No. 27

A Yes.,

Q Was that a dry hole in the Ellenburger?

A That's correct.
Q It isntt shown as one on your map.
A Well, it's not shown as an Ellenburger well at all.

Q ‘But that well uas‘d;y in the Ellenburger?
A The’Ellenbu;ger Weli was drye. o
Q What do you think the cross section along the trace
or the trend I have just designated right doﬁn the center of the 7
field from Northwest to Southeast and termidétihg wiih‘fégr
Plains Knight No. 2, what do you think that would show you?
A That would be roughly along strike with this féult,
and instead of having the fault lying like this where you can see
it, I have showﬁ the fault would bé,more or less be in a horizon-
tal direction down the cross section.
Q Wwhy, in your‘ééinion, Mr. Marshall, was the Gulf's Plainq
Knight No. 2 a dry hole in the Fowler-Ellenburger
A It is structvr-ally low. As previously stated, the oil-
water contact is minus 7300, I have topped the Ellenburger there
at 7320, so it was structurally low and dry.

Q hen you refer tu the oil-water contact, are you refer-

ring to the original?




""" T A The original. o
Q Or the presént?
A The original, I have no data on- the present,
:? Q Itts almbsg__redundant to ask you thig qQuestion, but for
gg ‘the purposes of my next question I am going to ask you. You have
« X0

,§ £ confldence 1n the 1nterpretatlon that you presented to the Com-
5 : mission here today?
é ,A . Ygs, I ha;re.
g‘ﬂg’ Q Do you have sufflclent confidence in this interpretation
% '?Ezthat. you would recommenc’i to your management that they drill this
E A proposed well in an orthodox locatlon‘?
é A I have so recommended, yes, sir.
RS MR. BUELL: Thank vou.
§ « ‘mi'{ NUTTER : Any further questions of Mr. Marshall?
§ BY MR. NUTTER:
D .
S Q I believe ycu stated that the wells that were producing
E from the Ellenburger are colored red on this exhibit, are they?
§ ’§ o On this exhibit, yes.

55 Q would you read into the record‘i;he ié'ells that have

3z

gg produced from the Ellenburger and the ones that are producing at

ﬁhe bresent time from the Ellenburger?
, } «-' A A1l right. The ones that are producing at the present
| K ”_b time,

¢ A
¥




Ukay,

o

A Humble's State mAB™ No, 1.7 e

';‘> f’f i
\ L

Q What's the location of it, please?

A Located in Section 16, the Southeast of the Northeast,

N, ™,

PHONE 328.-1192

Section 16. Gulf's Sarah Jane Carr No. 5, located in the South-

FARMINGTON

east of the Southwest of Section 10; Pan Americants South Mattix

Unit No. 7, located in the Northwest, Northwest of Sectlon 15,
and then South Mattix Unit No. 9, located in the Northwest of the
‘Hﬂrtheast of Section 15, Pan Americants South Mattix Unlt No. h,
located in the Southeast of the Northwest of Section 15' Pan
Americants South Mattix Unit No, 6, located in the Northwest of
the Southwest of Section 15; Pan American's South Mattix Unit No.
1, located in the Northwest of the Southeast of Section 15’ Pan
American's South Mattix Unit No. 2, located in the Southeast of
the Southwest of Section 15; Pan Amerlcan's South Mattix Unlt No.

8, located in the Southeast of the Southeast of Section 15; P

NLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In

DEAR

ALBUQUERQUE, W, M,

Anmericants South Mattix Unit No. 5, located in the Southeast of thﬂ

Northeast of Section 22; Gulf's Lillie No. 1, located in the

Northwest of the Northwest of Section 21 Luif's Plains Rnignt
s g

PHONI: 243.4869)

No. 1, located in the Northwest of the Southwest of Section 23.

Q Those are ail the wells that are currently producing?

A Those are all the vells currently producing from the

Powler-Ellenburger Pool.

N




Q Which were ﬁhe\ones that have produced but no,longst
produce? |
' A Let"me see if I can pick those out. Pan Americanf's
South Mattix Unit No. 3,ilocated in the Northwest of the Northeast) .

of Section 22 was a prbdﬁcer at one time.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 328.1182

'Q  What happened to it?

A It is now producing from the upper Siluro Pool.

Q  What happened to it in the Ellenburger?

A It watered out apparently, it also had poor reservoir g
conditions there. Letts see, Pan Americants South Mattix Unit

e 10, I believe"thatiwés also a producer at one time, Thatts

TG e

located in the Southeast of the Northeast of Section 15, Iibélieée

that®s all the wells at ona time preduced,

'Q You mentioned that there were five other wells that had

been drilled to the Ellenburger but didn't produce.

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

(€| A Yes.
) : .
gg Q Could you name those wells and their lccation?
;g':g A Guif’s Plains Knight No. 2, located in the Southeast of
Qg‘:;» . ] ) - -
‘ g the Southwest of Section 23.
it Q Did it encounter water on initial completion?
: o . A Jt encountered water. It was below the o0il and water
S contact. Pan American's South Mattix Unit No. 12 Well located in

the Southeast of the Southeast of Section 22.

S
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Q Did it make water in the Ellenburger?

A It ran drill sta;?teSt, as I?fgcall they-;ii‘rneevcrod
mud in the upper paft of the Ellenburger, which was close to the
oil-water contact at £he top of the Ellenburger. In other words,
the Ellenburger was tight in the uﬁper~part. Another well
drilled to the Ellenburger, Pan Americant's State A-Unit Well No,
1, located in the Southeast of the Sodtheast,ofmSection 16.

Q What happeﬁééméo it in the Ellemburger, do you know?

-A It was way low, minus 7441, t6p of the Ellenburger, and

below the oil-water contact.

Q T gee.
A

_Here is another one to the Ellenburger, itfs a Pan
American well, No. 12, I am not sure of the fee name, located

Pyt

in the Southeast of the Southeast of Section 9, also went to the

Ellenburger.

Q Do you knoW‘why it was not prdductive from the Ellen-
burger? |

A As 1 recall, it was tight in the Ellenburger.

Q Then there would be one more, would that be the Huwble

Knight well over in Section 147
A That's right., Humble No. 1 J. A. Knight located in the
Northwest of the Southwest of Section 14.

Q What was the matter with it in the Rllenburger?
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A The iop of the Ellenburger, minus 72§8,f;;r&yéi;$ebfo
the oil-water contact, it tested tight‘in»the Ellenburger. .
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of ﬁr.ﬂﬁérshﬁllé”
He may be exgused. ’
(Witness ex;;sed.)
JOHN ' HGOVER
called as a witness, having been first dulj éworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

"Q 'Will you please state your name and position?
A John Hoover, petroleum engineer with Gulf 0il Corpora-
tion, Roswell, New Mexico.
Q Have you previously testified befqré the New Mexico 0il

Conservation Commission as a production engineer?

‘A Yes, sir.

Q Are you familiar with Gulft's application in Case No.
25567

A Yes, sir.

Q Does this avplication involve a dual completion?

A Yes, it does.,

(Whereupon, Gulfts Exhibit Mo,
4 was marked for identifica-
tion,)

O
o
N
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Q Have you prepared an exhibit, or caused to be prepared
an-exhibit which shows the proposed mechanical installation in

this dual completion, if authorized?

- - - PRPSPURII TIpIAUID P JHI. (NI TN DOt SR S O S ) T T E e “
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show here is the well as it is now completed in the upper Fussel-
man or Fowler-Fisselman Pool, has 13-3/8" OD casing set at 327

feet, and the cement was circulated. We have 9-5/8% casing set

at 3896 feet, cemented witk 247k sacks, and temperature sirvey

indicated the ‘top.of the cement at 25 feet.
We have 7" casing set at 7299 feet, cemented with 1125 sacks}
the temperature survey indicated top of the cement at 100 feet.

ThéAFﬁsselman is now producing from the open hole interval, 7299

to 7490. The original total depth was 7550 feet, the original

plﬁg back depth, 7490 feet.

We propose to deeven this well to approximately total depth
of 10,160 feet by installing a 43" liner set at approximately
7250 feet to bottom and would bhe cemented. We pro?ose
a Baker Model D packer at apvoroximately 9575 feet. e propose to
run two strings of tubing, the short string would be 2i™ nominal
buttress thread tubing, latched into a parallel string anchor at
approximately 7220 feet. ¥e would install 2" nominal buttress
thread tubing into the packer for producing the Ellenburger.

e propose to perforate the Fusselman approxinately 3220 feet

N
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to 7360 feet. The Ellenburger perforations at approximately
9625 feet to 9800 feet, Those perforations would, of course,

depend upon the log which will be run at that time. As far as

{ botton hole pressures, we have a recent bottom hole pressure in
’which *s the south offset to this Well No. 3, and that was_1949
pounds at a minus 6980.

MR. NUTTEE: What was the date of that pressure, please?

A February of 62, Imsofar as the bottoﬁ hole pressure
in the Fusselmén, the last bottom hole pressure that we have avails
able was in October of 1958, and that bottom hole pressure at that

‘time was 2345 pounds. The reason that we have no recent bottom
hole pressures is because the well has beeﬁ on pump since that
iime. Thé gravity of the PFusselman wiil be 37.9 degreés approxie-
mately,; at 50 degrees, it will be'seﬁi‘sweet crude. The gravity
on the Ellenburger will be approiimately L5 degrees, at 60 de=-
grees Fahrenheit, and it will be a sweet crude, I believe that
covers that exhibit.

Q In your ovinion will the Baker Model D packer insure
adequate protection against the pressure differential of approxi-
mately 40O pounds?

A Yes, sir, no question on that.

Q ‘Mr. Hoover, what is the total over-all estimated cost

2
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for making this dual completion? | N
A We have estimated the dual completion to run $90, .60.
Q What is the total over-all cost that youlve estimated

for drllllng an Ellenburger well 1n the orthodox locatlon9

A - Our estimated cost for that well would be $181 000,00.

&

What is the ameunt of savin

~aa

’J-

A We would effect a savings of $90,000.00 by deepening -

Q $91,000.00.

A $91,000.00, excuse me.

Anything else you would like tc zadd to this testimony?

0
A No, usir, I believe thatts all I have.
Q Was Exhibit-No. 4 prepared by you?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KASTLER: This concludes my questions“on'direct
| examination of Mr. Hoover, and I would like to move chép Exhibit
Oe L be entered into evidence.

MR. NUTTER: Gulf’s Exhibit No. 4 will be admitted in

evidence.,

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibit No.
I, was admitted in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Hoover?

MR. BUELL: Yes, I have one or two, Mr, Examiner.
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

w

2 Mr. Hoover, for ihe purpose of this question, iletts as-
sume that Mr. Marshallts interpretation is correct, or you may:waq#
to a;wtﬁis time agres with his interpretation and adopt ite

A Yes, sir, I agree with his interpretaiion.

Q If that interpretation is cqrbect, then Gulfvhas been

-

suffering a serious migration loss these last eight or nine years,
have they not?

A Yes, sir, except that I feel that it has not worked to
the detriment of any offset operators; but rather to the benefit.

Q Yes, sir, I'd say if offset operétors were benefiting
from migration from your Lillie Lease it would be a benefit,

A Yes, sir. |

Q Do you have any idea or estimate of the magnitude that
this migration might have been in barrels?

A No, sir, I do not.

Q What's the cumulative production on your Lillie No. 1,
to save you the trouble, would you agree with me it's a little ove]

a half rillion barrels?

A Yes, sir, it's in that neighborhood. It's less than

Pan Americants South Mattix No. 5, T1t1l agree with a half

million barrels.

Lot

N

¥
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Q Would you say your migration loss has been 6f§égﬁi same
magnitude? |
A - -T-don't know. I can®t answer LhEil g
Q Mr. Hoover, would you agree with‘me if first I asked you

to assume that in truth and in fact Mr. Marshallt's interpretation
is wrong and actually your Lillie Léaselhas less than 160 pro=-
ductive acres, then should the Commission approve this gnorthodox
location youxare fequesting,.it wouid’reSuit in the violatidn of

the correlative rights of other operators in. the field?

A Well, ydu are asking,me to assume =~- -

Q Yes, sir.

A -~ that it is not productive?

Q That thefe is not 160 prbductféz*acres on your Lillie
Lease.

A Well, I would rather assume that there is,

Q I know what you would rather do, but we are not here to

make you happoy, Mr. Hoovér; you are an expert witness and 96& can
answer a hypothetical question. Would you like me to restaté it
or do you want to go ahead and answer it?

A I wonld say if, on the basis of the evidence presented
here today, if the Commission so rules that it is not productive,
then we would not expect to get iv.

Q Mr. HooVer, 1 thought perhaps with your answer you didn'{
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ducp}ve acres on your Lillie Lease, and further assume that the

. PHCINE 32%-1182

"the field be violated?

Tias at that time. I will say at that tim2, and whick I'm sure Pan

understand my question, so let me restate it.

Q

I'm asking you to assume for the purbose of thig ques=

y
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n fact,
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tion, in truath and .

mhe

Commission approves this request you are asking for here today

for an unorthodox location for your Lillie 3, under those assump-

tions would not the correlative rights of the other overators in

A Assuming that there is not 160 acres of production?
Q Yes, sir,
A In that case, wsll, then I would say yes, that is right,

Q Mr. Hoover, could you enlighten us a little from the
standpoint of why Gulf has sat there for nine years with 160 pro-

ductive acres and done nothing about it?

A No, sir. I can not say what the decision of management

American will agree, that there was a very active drilling pro-

hoamrm e - b
(VAR ST i

ct
ct

gram in Southeastern New IMexico, and it could have : that the
decisioy was to develop elsewhere. I can not honestly say.
Q Mr. Hoover, does Gulf have a program on now of going

back into the older, fully-developed fields and seeing where thne

opportunity exis*ts for drilling additional infill wells?
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A Yes, we are evaluating all of our leases. - -
Q Do:you have sufficient confiderce in Mr. Marshallts

work, as much as he had to recommend to management that a well be

N,

FARMINGTON, N.|
PHONE 325.1182

‘drilled at a regular standard orthodox location?

A Absolutely. | - L

MR. BUELL: Thank you, thatts all.
MR. KASTLER: I have a question on redirect.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q  mr, Hoover, making the assumption that Mr. Buell has
asked you to, namely thatA the entire 160 acres, or le? s confine
it to the 80 acres in question here, é.ssuming that all of that 80
acrels is not now productive for the (il Commission to givé’ Guif |
an 8C-acre allowable, would that, in your opinion, tofany degree

tend to 'compensate for drainage thatt!s already occurred?

A Yes, sir, I believe that it would.

MR. KASTLZR: That's the only question I have.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

g -
o - . . oo . i
¥ MR. DUELL: I nave one more, ir. Examiner, and then I'm
§Q ,.
[ . - ]
§; through. I cheuld have asked it a minute ago, Hr. Hoover.
Se
it .
) RECROSS EXAMINATION
o o : BY MR, BUELL:
E - | Q In this cost for drilling a single well to the Ellen-

- burger at a standard location, did you run into any unusual

Bon g bt
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o

protlems there, did you have to bridge a river or fill in a swamp 3

) B s D : ’ » :
or anything? %

A No, sir. In our cost of that well we used the cheapest
- | well that we could get, using 53" casing. : . :
2 o~ s . vial +hE 3
iy Q And no unusual things? g
32 | | :
= S . 3
A Nothing unusual. A
}a
3

MR; BUELL: Thatts all. Thank’you, Mr. Examiner,

s R

' BY. MR, NUTTER: | - | o

Q@ I notice that you have a well in the Southeast of the

Northwest cf Section 23. What formation is thé£ well drilled to?

A Yes, sir, I'm glad that you mentioned ‘that, Mr. Nutter,

berause those wells are shallow Langlie-Mattix producers, and it?s

farmed out to Three StatesrﬁgpgrgllGas Company and’ those are theiﬁ
wells., The only wells that Gulf has on that Lillie Lease is our
Lillie No. 2, the wcll we're discussing here for dual, being

in the, circled ir red on that Exhibit 1, and the other two wells

is our Lillie No. 1 and No. 2 located in the Northwest of the

Northwest of 23.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.469)

Q So you don't own the Nc., 2 in the Southwest, Northwest,

nor the No. 3 in the Northeast, Northwest, nor the No. 4 in the

Scutheast, Northwest?

C A Or the No. 1 in the Northwest, Northwest.

Q Or the No. 1 in the Northwest, Northwest.
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A | Thére's twowﬁb;<i}s;vﬁhé«éiiehburger is ours, that is
correct. ’ |
MR. KASTLER: What is the depth?

A Those are approximatély 3800 feet.

Q  ¥What kind of a lsasé is this Lillie lease, a state,
federal or fog leass?
A I believe it's a fee lease,

Q@  Has any request ever been made of Gulf by the royalty
owenrs to drill additional Eliénburgér wells on this lease?
A  To my knowledge ﬁheré has not. o | L
MR. NUTTER: Any furﬁher questions of Mr. Hoover?
MR. BUELL: I have one more, Mr. Examiner, and this is~
the last one, believe it or not. |

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Hoover, in view of your recent testimony, Mr. Mar-
shallts earlier ‘statement that at an orthodox location, a standard
location between the Ellenburger and the Surface,thére are no

other productive sands is erroneous, is it not?

A Well, I thought the testimony was that no cther
economical.
Q There are other productive sands, Gulf just doesntt

happen to own that varticular horizon?

A Are you talking about in our lease or in the area?
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‘orthodox location? .

2.ie2

Q The ofthodox location for this Lillie 3 well.,
A We own it below 4,000 feet. Abnave 4,000 we do not.

Q And there ére productive sands above 4,000 feet at that

A Yes, sir,
Q So thgp at an orthodox locaticn there are othsr Pro=-
ductive horizons, Gulf just does not have a lease on it?
A That is correct.
MR. BUELL: Thank you, that is all, Mr. Examiner.
MR. NUTTER: If there are no further questions of Mr,
Hoover, he may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER#> Do you have anything further, Mr. Kastler?
MR. KASTLER: I believe I want to make a statemenﬁ after
the opposition has concluded its case.
MR, BUELL: We have one witness who did not get swbrn ét
the opening of the hearing.
(Witness sworn.)

JAMES T. RODGERS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT ZXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:
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Q Would you state your complete name,iﬁifWhBﬁ ?6& are
employed, in What cébacity and whai locaiion?

A James T. Rodgers, employed by Pan American in Lubboclk
as petroleum engineer. -

Q Mr. Rodgers, you've-;estified at a prior Commission hearl
: ing and your qualifications as a*petro;gum engineer are a matter
;of public reéord, are they not? |
| A Yes, sir.

MR, BUELLﬁ' Any questions as to this witness's quali-

:ficatigns as a netrolcus engineer? 1
MR. NUTTER: No, sir, Mr. Buell. Please proceed.
(Whereupon, Pan American?s Ex-
hibit No. 1 was marked for
identification.)

Q {By ﬁr.;Buell) Would you look now at what has been
marked as Pan Americant's Exhibit No. l'and Hriefly state for the .
;record what that exhibit reflects?

A It is a structural map contoured on top of the produc-
tive Eilenburger in the Fowler area. |

Q | How have you designated the wells that either have pro-
duced or are producing from this reservoir?

A These wells are designated by the solid blue dots on

this map., I might add that the only wells that are shown on the

map are wells that are vproducing from the Ellenburger or penetrate
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the Ellenburger.
Q - Do you recall, Mr. Rodgers, which wéll w§; theAdis4;?*
ST
covery well for this pool?

A TYes, sir, the South Mattix Unit No. 1, Pan American
well, located in fhe Né;ﬁﬁ§;;£wéua;;ef of the Southeast Quartér
of Section 15 was the discovery well. This well is approximately
on the center of the structure, a little bit Northwest of it. o

Q When was tﬁét well completéd?

A }UThis well was completed in 1948,

Q Do ycu -also recall when the most recent well was com=-
pleted in this reservoir that produced oil from this reservoir?

A Yes, sir, that would be Pan American South Mattix
Unit No. 10, located in the Southeast Quarter of the Northeasi)“
Quarter, also of Section 15.

Q When was that, lir. Rodgers?

A That well was completed in 1953.

Q So it?ts been~almost nine yéérs since we hgve had a well
that was drilled to this reservoir that produced any oil from it?

A Yes, sir, thatt's ccrrect.

0 We have bezen talking about the South Mattix Unit, in that
connection let me ask you what is the significance of the area |

enclosed within the red border on your Exhibit No. 17

A That is the unit outline, or boundary of the South Mattix

e
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“old mép and Delhi-Tajlor took over whét is shown on hé;i(;

FAGE 33
Unit, . - -
i, Doryou recall howvmany different working iqperests fhere
are in this unit? | | |
A Yes, sir, ﬁﬁére are five,
Q  Who are »thésr? B -
h;W A‘;g;;m;;;f;éﬁ Amegiéan, Continental; Standard of Texas,

Atlantic and Delhi~Taylor. I might add here ‘that this istépf A_

Three States on our exhibit.

Q  ‘And Pan Ameéican.ié the operator ofithe South Mattix‘
Unit? é

A That's right.

Q Since Gﬁlffs application, Mr, degers, is‘fof;an ex-
ception to the existiﬁg pool iuies, pérhaps'i; wdulqrﬁe well to

briefly review the history of these rules. Would yOﬁ briefiy

state for the record the hearings from which these permanent rules

resulted?
A Yes, sir,'I:will. These are referred to as Case 391.
There were three hearings invélved in 1952, 1953 and 1954. The
first two hearings in '52 and '53 establisheditemporary 80-~acre
proration units, and then in 1954 the permanent 80-acre proration

unit was established with the field rules.

Q Now, Mr. ¥astier did a very good job of summarizing the
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pertinent pool rules in this case, but
the pool rules governing this field so

standpoint of the exact rule for wnich

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE. 2:i!%.1182

quested.

A Yes, sir, that is correct,

pattern that we can see with the naked

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

naked eye that we have, it looks to me

FHONE 243.6891

- the 40-~2cre tract north of the subject well, and this well is

will be crystal clear, I am going to ask you tc read Rule B of

_everyone here can analyze and ewaluate-

A - Yes, sir. Reading from Order No. R-195-B, Rule .B, "That
all wells drilled in the Fowler~Ellenburger Pool shall be located
in the center of either the Northwest Quartér‘or the Southeast “
Quarter of each governmental quarter section with a tolerance of
150 feet in any directicn to avoid surface obstructions.™ ’

Q So, then, actually, Mr. Rodgers, this Gulf reaquest
really encompasses two exceptions;’one, their requested locatidn
is in the wrong quarter, quarter section, and tﬁo, they 're alsc

violating the surfacing distance requirements of the rules?
Q Just looking at Exhibit 1 here, and the development
spacing in this pool, Is that observation correct?

A Yes, sir, We do have. There

this spacing rule, and that is the Gulf Lillie No. 1, located on

in order that the record

that the Examiner and

an exception is being re-

eye, it would appear to my -

like 100% uniform 80-acre

t's cenly cne exccption to
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located 330 feet from the West line of that sec;iohggjéﬁﬁt's-in
Section 23, the Northwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter.

Q  So with that one exception, all wells in this pool wers
dfilléd in conformance or in éonformanée with the spacing rulej
és'I recall, that Lillie well was probably spudded prior to the
adoptibn’of the first rules? |

A Yes, sir, it was.

Q  As a matter of interest, the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool
Qés the first pool that the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
adopted SO-gcre 0il proration units, is that not correct?

A Thatts my understanding, yes,‘sir.

¢  Mr. Rodgers, still iooking at Exhibit No. 1 and around
the periphery of the Ellenburger reservoir, I notice there are
sevgral dry holes. How many are'there?

A There are six dry holes around this field that actually
pehetréted the Ellenburger. I

Q Were all six of these dry holes drilled and located in

conformance with the current existing spacing rules?

A 7es, sir, they were,
Q Mr. Rodgers, this may be interestin I wonder if you
b ] »

vould go around the edge of the field with respect to these dry
holes and let's see in how many of these six instances where we

have a dry hole it would have been possible, had the operator

o G
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:_ ) located his well at an unorthodox location, to: have made a pro-
v ducing well.
P A ALl rlght.j Referring to this Exhibit 1, I'11 start an
12
i |the east side of the field with the Humbie J. A, Knight No. 1,
' 7N
om
C f¢ (This well is located in the Northwest Quarter of the Southwest
H - ;g
- .§ *" |Quarter of Section 14. As yoeu can see,; this well was-drilled om = f
41 -~ ,
= 8 Standard location,
: : Ny ’ )
: .G % Q That well, excuse me, Mr. Rodgers,- that well is im-
" c% mediately north of the Lillie I.ease in question here at this hear-
[ ]
} U .
o 2 ing?
- [ A Yes, itts actually two 40%'s nortn: af fhe Lillie
. S , ’
" &1‘ Lease. At the time this well was drllled th.ch was in 1953, :Lf
i & it had been drilled in an unorthodox location on the 40 acres due
- X .
- S south of it, which ‘would be the extreme Southwest 40 of this
o7 ]
. t § Section, and had been drllled at 330 foot spacing from the section
“ -' ! izi: h
wr g ’ . E boundaries, it undoubtedly vwould have been an o0il well.
- § wd % Q Go right on around to the Northwest and pii'ck up the next
‘ S :
T €3] :.s dry hole,
. @
Y S
2 o £ A If we go up counter clockwise from that well, the next
ki 3z
2 go
3 . - -t id dry hole is located in the extreme Northwest portion of this
| structure, that well being the U.S.A, Cortland Meyers No. 12,
- drilled by Pan American. This well, again, was drilled on standard
. Llocation. If it had been C¢rowded .on a 330 there is a possibilivy
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it woﬁld'have produced some quantities of oil. At the time it was

i completed it was at the oil-water contact, If it hed been higher

, up-structure the 330 would have helped it.

Q” So actually that well was a wet well 1nstead of a

325.1182

tlght well‘>

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE

A Thatts right, it was a wet well,

Q Go to the next dryﬁhele.

&  The next dry hole is Stanelind State DE which was Pan
Ame?ican's, located in the extreme Southeast 40 of Section 16.

Again, this well is on a standard 1o ’105; This well was drilled

by pooling thiS'AO-acre tract with the 40 acres immediately north

00k et A A < e s

of it owned by Humble, or leased by Humble. Had Humble and
Stanolind asked for an exception to the field rules and drilled

that well in the north LO of that 80 acres and crowded it on.a

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Ine

330 spa01nc, it should bave been a good well. It would have been

Structurally equivalent to Humble®s AB which is still'prbducing.

Lt e e

Q That situation would be exactly in confermance with

the Gulf request, they are asking for an unorthodox location in the

|
DEARNLEY.

ALBUDUEZROUE, w. M.

wrong quarter, quarter, and alsa crowding the lips?

PHONE 243.669)

A Thatts right,

T Q Go right on to the next dry hole.

- : a The next dry hole is immediately Southeast of the one vie

R L;ust looked at,on the Sinclair Lease. This well was wet ang
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encountered the Ellenburger below the o0il and water contact. It
is on a standard location. If it had been crowded on a 330 there
is an excellent chance it would still have been wet,

The next one will be the last cne. It's located on the

southern part of the field within the South Mattix Unit. It's the

FARMING fon, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

Pan American South Mattix Mo, 12, Again, itts drilled at a standar&

location, encountered the reef at the oil-water contact, and drill

stem tested free water. If the location had been placed again in

the 4O acres north of that well in unorthodox location, it would
still have been théVSO acres that would have been dedicated tc’it
and crowded on a 330, it would:have been a productive well,

Q You said last, actually that's next to last, because we

don't, want to overlook Gulf*s No., 2 Plains Knight.

A I have one more down here. The Gulf No. 2 Plains Knight}

located in Section 23 in the Southeast Quarter of the Southwest

»Quafter was' non-productive, a dryihole in the Ellenburger. If at

that time Gulf had done as they are now, and asked for an unorthodpx

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. ™,

locatiowm, they could have moved to the 40 west of that well and

made a producing well.

PHONE 243.6691t

Q It avppears that perhaps Gulf has learned their lesson.

If I followed you correctly, Mr., Rodgers, out of the gix dry hol s

that ring the periphe~y of this field, five of those six could

b have made. a well if they had been located at an unorthodox locatioh

é} =
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‘"done as a deteiled study by his staff at the time they were re-

PHONI: 243.669)

similar to Gulf's request here today?

A Thatts correct. |

Q  Now, Mr. Rodgers, did yoﬁ actually phyéic‘al/ly'vdraw‘
these struétural contours that are on this Exhibit No. 1?

A No, sir, I did not.

Q ~ Who did do that?

A This interpretation wids drawn by Mr., Tom Ingram who
works farme in the Pan American office in Rosﬁelli  It‘w*s~aétual1*
gquesting 80-acre proration units. They had a 1afge-scale model
of this réservoir and studied the fault system and the structure.

Q So actually, although Tom Ingram did the contours,

this represents the work of a great number of people and a detailed

investigation?
A Yes, that is correct.
Q ‘Have you reviewed all available data?

A Yeé, I hafe.

Q | As a result of that review and analysis, do you concur
and agree ﬁith the interpretation shown here by Mr. Ingram?

A Yes, I do.

Q fictually, Mr., Ingram was Pan Americants geological
witness at the three dit'ferent hearings on Case 391 that you

mentioned earlier, was he not?




oy

- A Thatts right, he was. o
- Q Did Mr. Ingram also present a structural interpretation ;
at the 1953 portion of Case 391? ;
L £2 A Yes, sir, he did. He .presented a structural interpreta-|: 3
£ N L , . !
o : ‘
T 2y | tion very similar to this one in 1953. ‘
P 3 89
L: . i
- a§. ) Q ° Have you gone to the Commissionts files and critiecally e
] axamined that interpretaticn? :
g - x A Yes, I have,
1™ = | | : :
Pl v Q Would you briefly state for the record any significant
A & ‘ : ‘ 3
F i , difference between that interpretation vresented by Ingram in *53 ~
;—é ‘h.‘ T N - N : ':
- g;v and the interpretation presented here on Pan Americants Exhibit -
! E ‘
No. 17
- e A Yes, sir, I will. In the year between 1953 and 1954
- E.,] Gulf drilled their Plains Knight No. 2 dry hole, which is located
? =
e E. in Section 23, Southeast of the Southwest. That was the last dry
L=
i S hole we discussed a while ago. This well came in east of the
o < trace shuwn here of the lower thrust fault in this area and gave
I, i
-~ A them 2 confirming, vou might say, piel: or locaticn of this fzault,
Q ": o S o v 3
¢ 29 R
- §; So actuvally, the only difference, he did not change the fault
30
o1 ;
: <* | trace of either the upper or lower thrust faults, but he did add
these contours on the downthrown Ellenburger penetrated by this
‘ . dry hole.
~ o Q Sc, Mr. Rodgers, if I placed my hand over those contour

o —— _-I'l'\
i _' , X p

R T T
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lines, the Southeast of the fault alcng the eastern»edge of the
field, we would be looking at substéntially the same interpreta-
tion fhat vas presented.in t537

A Yes, sir, that's right.

Q  Now, actually this interpretation bn Exhibit No. 1 is
that presented by Ingram at the *34 hearing, is that not correct?

A vYés, sir, this is the identical map, photo copy or direc
reproduction of the map in the Commission files from that hearing.

Q Let me ask you this. 1954 was about eigh£ yearsuago,
Have any of the data which héve been acquired since 1954 caused
any change or revision in this interpretation or, on the contrary, |

has it confirmed it?

A  The data obtained since 1954 hés confirmed this: inter-
pretation.

Q What data have been acquired subsequent to the hearing
in 19547

A The data acquired are shown on this exhitit as being

the two wells in red with the large red arrows pointing to them,
The well located in the northwestern portion of the field was
drilled._after that hearing., Itts the Pan American USA Courtland
lieyers B lio. 12, This well encountered the top of the Ellenburger
at minus 72L4. As you can tell on this, we have it located here,

or crowding minus 7250, avproximately the same top, and it did

LT X,
.._,0{




confirfm his structure. There was so little diffe“eﬁch'wé Ei&nﬁt

feel it was justlfled to change the structure map some six or so

feet.,

% I B |

i

Q  Would you agree with me, Hr. R&ngrs, that an ihterpre-

tation that was originally made in 1953, and that every single bit.

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

of data_that have been acquired since that time conflrmed that

interpretation, would you agree with me that this 1nterpretatlon

has withstood the test of time?

A Yes, sir, it has. I might add %hat this other one dowm

e
h

here with the large arrovw also confirmed i identical toéthat’one

at the top. |
Q With the exception of the unit outiine, and v h h‘

exception of the two wells you have just discussed and ,hs 1egend

there in red by those wells, as well as the locatlon of the Gulf's'

i

Lillie No. 3 which is also showm infred, this is identical to the

| SO

interpretation presented in 19547

"
-

1.z

A Yes, sir, it is.

ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ety

Q Do you feel that there are 160 productive acres Bn the

1
DE.

"Gulfts Lillie Lease in the Fovler—mllenburger reservoir?

PHONE 243.6691

ALBUQUERQUE

A No, sir, I do not.,

Q Approximately how meny productive acres do you think

} this lease has? .

- A I think this lease has approximately 93 productive acred,
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Q - For-th
that the Cbmmission-approves the ‘Gulf request thatfthef‘%é aéiéd

'for, they asked for this unorthodox location with é fﬁii'éﬁ-aéré

A
H

&éliowable, assume thatfs grahted, in your opinion will that

violate the correlative rights of the other owners of interest in

this pool?

&  Yes, sir, in wy opinion it would be a gross violation

¢

Aof:correlative rights.

Q If Gulf should be svccessful in their endeavor here

would you then

or

today and get this unorthodox unerthedox location,

recommend to Pan American in every instiance around the periphery -

of this field where the paysical facts would allow us to similarly
drill at &n unorthodox location and assign scenery to the well,

would ycu recommend that Pan American do it?

&

A Yes, sir, I would be forced to recommend that we drill -

additional wells,

Q . Why would you so recommend?

A To protect.our correlative rights..

Q Letts take another trip around the periphery, Mr,
Rodgers, and this time let's look for similar_situations to the
Gulf Lillie situation where an unorthodox or unorthodox unorithodox

well, we can make a location and assign scenery and vroduce a full

80-acre allowable.
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A All right., I have here, I have exactly -~
Q Do you have a’redfpencil the?e-with iou?
A Yes, sir. %
Q Would you come around here and lean over the Examiner's‘

shoulder and piace an "X" at each one of thase locations so that

FARMINGTOMN, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

the official exhibit as well as the transcript will refer-and

réeflect where these situatiqns are? We want this to get into the

“record too.

A All right, Itll read these locations, the first ﬁi"
I will place will be on the Gulf Plains Knight Lease, the South-
west Quarter of the Southwest Quarter. These are going to be
extremely rough. I'ﬁ going to try te crowd them on 330's.

Q  Well, that?s where the Gulf well is.

A The sccond one will be within the South Mattix Unit
in Section 22, in the Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter..
The =~»xt one will also be in Section 22 in the extreme Northeast

LO on what is shown here as the Three States Lease. And moving =

over to the west side of the field on the Humble State AB Lease,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUGUERQUE, N, 1,

this would be a location we discussed previously, if they had

PHONE 243.669)

applied prior to drilling a dry hole, it's located in the North-

cast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of Section 16,

N Also on the Humble Lease in the extreme Northeast 40 they

have another one., lMoving up to the Gulf Carr Lease, the northern

i
Lo
L
¥
&
%
i
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— portion of the field we have one in the extreme Scuthwest Quérter
b | of Section 10. We have one more again on the South Mattix Unit
N Section 15, the Siuthwest Quarter of the Northeast Quarter.
~ i3 '
l | iz Q Are you through? A Yes.
- 0 -
TN -
gn
- gy Q Now, count your red "X's", I counted seven as you were
— — marking.
- @ A That's right.
_ :;, Q  So, if we included the Gulf Lillie No. 3, that would be |
T B | cight wells similarly sitvated?
— m - :
. % A Yes. sir, thatt's correct.
- Py
- E Q First, let me ask you this, with respect to the Gulf
- SE Lillie 3 alone. In your opinion; will the aporovel of this
o .
- R request here today serve conservation in that this Lillie 3 will
-
= increase the ultimate recovery of 6il from this reservoir?
E » _
- S. A No, sir, it will not. It was shown in the hearings to
.
-~ E establish 80-acre prorationing that we had excellent communication
~ g within this formation.
1 ~ ;
e EQ :§ Q Would the same thing be true of seven similar locations,
o £ES assuming that the race around the edge goes on and they are all
[ 32
30
1 ig drilled, will any of the wells, including the Lillie well, will
. any of them contribute tc conservation and increase ultimate re-
" covery of oil from the pool?
. A These wells would not, no, sir.
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Q Lonking at the exhibit with the seven red “X's' that youj

have made, it would appear to me that,just at a glance, uh&t at
least from a productive. acreage standpoint if these‘additional

eight wells are dfilled, and'byAeight I'm including the Gulf

Lillie No. 3, that actually. on a Productive acreage basis we

would have the field drilled down to the dedsigy of one well for

every 40 acres,

A Yes, it would be anproach:mg one well to 40 acres on a

productlve acreage ba51s. s

Q Even though the rield would be . dowh to a density of one

well to 40 on a productive acreagetnsng all wells that- could make

1t would still be produc1ng the 80-acre allowable’

'A Thatts rlgbt.
Q What is your engineering recommendatlon to this Commls-

sion to tne Gulf r “equest thai includes the unorthodox unorthodox

’locatlon? .

A Well, I would recommend that Gulfts request be denied
on the basis of violation of correlative rights and the resultant

development bhat we have shown here,

Q Do you have anythihg else you would like te ‘add, lir,
Rodgers?
A No; sir, I dontt,

MR. BUELL: May it »lease the Examiner, thatts all we

B
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have by way of direct, and may I formally offer Pan Americants
Exhibit No. 17 -

MR. NUTTER: -Pan Americants Exhibit No. 1 will be
admitted in evidence,

(Whereupon, Pan Americants

Exhibit No. 1 was admitted

in evidence.)
MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any §uestionsrof the
witness?
MR.CKASTLER:‘ Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Mr.bKastler.
CROSS EXAMINATION

RY MR. KASTLER:

Q Your testimony was to the effect that there are a
number of dry holes going around the periphery of the Fowler-

Ellénburger Pool counter clockwise, and as a result of those dry

holes there has been achﬁﬂlﬁproductive acreage which has not bean

allowed its chance to recover its fair share of oil or gas in

place, isn't that correct?

A Yes, sir, that!s correct, I believe thatt's true in any
field.
Q In other words, the field rules, the rules providing

for the orthodox location of wells have actually and visually in

this pool overatad to the dexriment of many ¢
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. . . ; ; ) 1% % . il
who actually did and do own oil and gas in place?

g s

A No, sir, I can't say that the 80-acre proration units

L s Wm RINY \

have actually done that. I think that's true, as I said befcre,

st ey

N,

PHONE 325.1182

in any field there you‘canft drill every;five acres, and I donftt

say we can blame that entirely on 80-acre proration units. It

FARNINGTON,

could be on 10 acres or 20 or anything else, .

Inc.

-
?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, N. WM,

Q Would you say that there is a fule,-an érﬁitrary rule, tp

)

some degreé, that these wélls must be lo¢ated on paitern and no=-
where else, that thereby owners of oil should be deprived of the
right to produce that oil?

A Would you repeat that one?

Q In effect Itm asking you if the arbitrary rule that
has been adopted,providing for a regularfspacing pa?tern of wells,
should actually be allowed to continue téwoperate t;ﬁthe detriment?
to the debfivation of the rights of other owners of 0il and gas?
A Well, yes, sir, I dontt feel that they op?rate to the
detriment of their rights. I think we a£e looking Lere where the
exception violates correlative rights of other operhtors.

Q You have testified in these numerous dry holes in six

PHONE 243.6691

of the seven cases, or seven of the eight cases, in all but one
case, at least, that if they had been permitted, and if they had
- :n fact located their well at a sorewhat unorthodox pattern they

would then have been able to recover their share of cil in place?
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& Weil, T tnink you'li find if you examine this, that most
of this acreage is now or has been dedicated to another well on
30. ué are putting scenery in hére, 20 we araﬂaéthﬁiijfadding
to the acreage that we are’dediéating to it iﬁ a matter of
having 80 productive acres at these locations.

Q - 'Do you feel that'efery acreage in this”bool that is
productive is dedicated? .

A Well, I ﬁaven't looiéd at it from that anglé.»

Q Do vou feel that Gulffs Sduth Half, Southwest, thatts

the acreage involved in this hearing?

A Just the acreage that runs east-west.
Q Yes. | '
A Do I feel it has any productive acreage?

Yes. , A Yes, I do.

Do you believe that acreage is presently dedicated?

O O

I believe it should be dedicated to the Lillie No. 1.
Q Are you acquainted with the fact that the two rectangleé
on Gulfts Exhibit No. 2 indicate our acreage dedication to two
80-acre units, and it leaves the thifd one in there that is at
present undedicated, at least on 80, and which you testified
even yourself that it has some productive oil and gas in place?
A I'm aware that that is the dedication, sir, but I do not
agree with your opinion that those are 80 productive units

outlined in red,

a2
_..-ﬁ"ﬁ_;x




Q  It's not my opiniom, it appears to be a fact ¥kt

i.1

is productive acreage that is not presenély dédfcatéd; isnit
thai cbrrect?

A Oh, yes, sir. Yes, sir, that is a fact.

1 1

4
FARMINGTON, N.' M,
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MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, the witness

v

testified on direct that the Lillie Lease has 93 vroductive acreagbg

£

thaﬁ's 13 over and above what's aséigned. If the Gulf will amend

their request to a well at this location with a 13-acre allow-- b

able, we will withdraw our oppositian.

r - Q (By Mr. Kastler) Mr. Rodgers, You have introduced an o

ad -

- exhibit here that was obviouély prepared by Mr, Tom Ingram some. 43
time azn?

1704

A Thatt's right.

e b

Q But-you have testified that you have verified it and" gi,

that the field experience has, in effect, verified it to a great

degree?

A Thatts right.

i
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- :% fQ How do you justify the drawing of this line down here?
: ¥o : d
L g; I dontt know just what words that I might use, have you found é
; gg evidence that these definite fault cuts exist which limit the %
) castern and northeastern boundaries of the vool?
| | - A Yes, sir, there is evidence to that effect. I might i
- _ ) e 7 add also that this -- ?
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- Geological Departmentqpridr to coming to the hearing, and they

*confirmed this_intérpretation also.

Q What evidence is there?
AV What evidence? . - EE T
MR. BUELL: G& ahead and finish your answer to. the
previous question.
4  What I was going to add, that in addition to my addi-

tion to my studies, that this map has been reviewed by our Lubbock

Q‘ Now; what evidence have’ybu found?

A All right, the fault can be located in the South Mattix
Unit No. 9. Thatts in Section 15 in the Northwest of the North-
east. I might add that this is ail on record in the 4 hearigg;
This map was verified on the record.

Q By cross sections?

A Yes, sir. If I'm not mistaken, it was also locéted at
that hearing. Vell, I'm fot mistaken, it was located in South
Mattix No. 5, Gulf Plains Knight No. 1 and Gulf Plains Knight
No. 2. These wells line up diagonally from Section 22 to Section
23 going Southeast.- Would you like me to repeat those?

Q Whaioevidencet&ﬁ you have that this fault cut exists
beyond Well MNo. 9, which ié tne first well that you indicated, on
around to Gulf Plains Knight Leasc?

A Would you reneat that, vlease?

e

R



- Q@  What evidence do you have that the fault cuts exist
from this Well No. 9 of your unit well--
"" A Yese.
- iy ’ ;
L SEE Q. == on santheastuard arvaund ta the Plains Knight Lease?
band e : ) ; i A
TN {
2n o i N o
= g; A These cross sections indicate that this is a continuous
; . [*]
- £z . .
i [ Y 2 N H
- |§. .fault and this trace was obtained by extrapolation of that fault
L % plane and it's interpretation with the top of the Ellenburger
N o |
- :, formation.
c s Q But itts mersly an extrapolation of a lin€ that you
. teed B : '
O L |
f" E found definite up in this Well No. 9 and which Mi'. Marshall found
g £ ‘ : :
- E also in his cross examination study, but it's éxtrapolated
.S o B
: % from there clear on around to the Plains Knight Lease, isntt that
- X correct?
- & A — |
s E A Thatt's correct, but the fault is tied down by four
* : picks.
P :
- = Q What four picks?
& A Four wells I gave you.
T , ; :
-~ g %9 Q Is that a thrust fau;t or a normal fault?
,,_ §; A That is a thrust fault,
$o
| 52 . S : . :
B <t MR. BUELL: Uhat's the other kind, graben or horst?
oy MR. KASTLER: ‘lNormel fault or thrust fault. Thatts all.
T MR, NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Nr,
P Rodgers?
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BY MR. NUTTER:

Q In your opinion did Pan American have one 160 productive

acres in the Northeest Quarter of Section 15?

FARMINGTON, N. u
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A No, sir, we only have one well producing there, sir, the

¥o. 10 is abandoned.
Q Youdid have 41'1670 acres dedicated to two wells at one time?
A Yes, sir, we did at on_e time. '
iR, BUELL: May it ﬁleéée the Examiner, the reason we
didnit go ahead and show No. 10, No. 12 as being abandoned,'we”
wanted to keep it as much as we could identical to thé'way it
éas'éubmitted ih7195h. -
| MR. NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Rodgers?
He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)-
lR. NUTTER: De you;have anythiﬂg further, Mr. Buell?
MR. BUELL: ©No, sir, just a closing statement.
fould you proceed with your statement,
Ir. Buell?
MR, BUELL: IMay it please the Examiner and the Commis-
sion, naturally itts our recomméndation to this Commission that

this request for an unorthocdox unorthodox location be denied in

[

its entirety. Actually, the Commission has before it here two

structural interpretations, neither of which, regardless of the
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one the Commission selects as being the most reasonable or beihg

1

the most accurate, neither of which justifiesfthe granting of this

e TS O

request.

I would like to say this with respect to our interpretation

as Mr. Rodgers has testified, it's an inter;ueiation that's been

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%.1182

on file with the CommiéSiQn,for all practical purposes it was

incidentally

introduced at two hearings in 1953 and 1954, and

. -meov:vl’;(
¥

hearings in which Guif concurred. All data which have been

- %

acquired subsequent to this original interpretation have confirmed

i

it as being reasonable, actually Gulf drilled 4 dry hole because

. i
L Ry s

they didn't pay any attention to it. I think theytve learned

cr

neir lesson now, and I frankly submit to the Commission that's

why they're here today for this unorthodox location.

.
K R
T VRS TS N

Pan American drilled two dry holes, helping to confirm this
interpretation, I believe that this interpretation has stood the
test of time and all data confirm it. With reépect to the Gulf

interpretation, as their witness has freely, frankly and honestly

1
ARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6611

r
’

admitted, all data which he used was available to Gulf back in

DI

1954 when they were concurring in these field rule hearings. He
has no new data that would change their geological interpretation, he's
just vresenting you here in 1962 an interpretation that he could

have preseﬁted in 1954. Frankly I dontt believe that Gulf is that

— imprudent an overator, I think they are far too prudent in a
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FARMINGTON, N, w,
PHONE 3253 ., 82
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period of almost nine years, Gulf is too prudent to do that,

Wetve also had a Pranb And hanaat admi;sifn You Hr. Hoover,
the enV1neer1ng witness for Gulf, that Gulrf is engaged on a Pro-
gram of going back intc the older, fully-developed fields and
trying to find locatlons for infil] drllllng, unfortunately with

a lot of the major companies, I'm not saying that Pan American hag

quest is approved itts going to be the trigger for g race around
the Periphery, because the ink wouldntt be dry on the Commission
order till the ink will be wet on an appllcatlon from Pan American
for as many unorthodox lceations as we can find simllar to Gulfts
where we can drill at an unorthodox locatlon make a productive
well, assign SCenery to it and merely produce away an BO-écre
allowable,

In conclusion, Mp, Examiner, it seems to me that regardless
of the interpretation the Commission selects, both Mr, Hoover,
both Mr, Marshall say they would recommend drilling at an orthodox
locatioh. The only justification, the only Justification that evep
Gulf submits is that if you let them crowd they can save money,

Well, I submit to this Commission that the saving of a fow
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"is arguing Lhal Fan American has some kina of a 1

thousand dollars does not Justify gross violation of coFrelative

rights.

MR. KASTLER: Mr. Examiner, in substance, the opponent

egal right to
;éntinue draihing ét least 40 of our undedicated acres. This does
not appear to be in the interest of Sorrelative rights. The

Hféct that your épbrovallﬁf this application might lead to a race
of drilling around\the veriphery is not quitg true because of
this, I beliévé ﬁﬁere a 40-acre tract, or an 80-acre tract has
been condemned by a dry hole, that there would be some reluc%ance

to. go on in on'a newer location just a few feet away and to-at-

[

tempt to drill and complete a well that might produce that
h o .

-

Xs)

-
-~ e

1

I think ﬁheh-that the Commission would have to take into
consideration the fact that the LO acres might entirely, quite
obﬁiously it is not entirely prpductive, because another well has
been drilléd there. As I indicated, our sole reason for approache—
ing you for. this unorthodox location permission is in the interest
'offeconomics, $91,000.00 is a sizeable amount of money to lay
out for the mere sake of maintaining a well svacing pattern,
particularly when it can not be shovn that the reservoir will be
any more efficiently drained,

It would seem that we would be entitled,after all these years

of vperhaps having our head in the sand, or whatever may have
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occurred as a result of this,we should be given the opportunity

now at last to go ahead and complete our 80-acre well location

Al An
b A e

]
o
=

T

share

and to produce our fai

At the time that Gulf concurred in the original 80-acre

spacing, I havc been told that Gulf requested more latitude in the

i

FARMINGTON, N. M,

|
i
}
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1

PHMONE 2325-1182

rule pertaining to the well locations. -

.Finally, I would like to ask that the staff geologist and
engineers diligently study these eiﬁibits and aftempt to come up
with the sensible answer. Wé are not trying tc steal anybody?s

0il, We are try‘ng to protect our own, and that's all.

MR, BUELL: In view of your last statement there, I wondPr

if I could have leave, and leave of the Examiner to submit tobthe
Commission an electric log,onAdur Plains;Knight.Ho.QZ,'théfdry hol#
down in the southeastern vnortion of the field as Exhibit 2, I feeﬁ
kthe Commission would then have éufficientwlogs so they ‘could
more critically examine the southeastern area.

MR. KASTLER: e have no objection. -

MR. BUELL: t¥s in the Commission records'in Jase 391,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

AP I Y.
IS0 alih il

but I would like, if it's 211 right wit

PHONE 243.6691

Kastler has no objection, to submit one s0 it © uld become a parc

of this case.

(‘hereuvon, Pan American's Exhi-
_ bit No. 2 was marked and ad-
o mitted in evidence.)
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MR. NUTTER: The previous case régarding%this field

on the spacing of it has been mentioned quite frequently. 1 have

‘an idea we will be looking through those case files,

Does anycne else have anything else to offer in Case 25562
We will take the case under advisement and take a fifteen-minute
recess, S

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

STATE CF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ) ’

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby ceréify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of ‘proceedings befo;e the New
Mexico 0il Ccnservation Commissiorn at Saﬁéa Fe, NeW'Mexico; is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill aﬂd‘
ability. |

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 11th day of June, 1962,

/’—"“*‘\‘

, //
) / ,Q_iaﬁ)(lf/‘_/é//
. Notary Publiec-Court’ Repor?/g7r
T @o hnpovw coxtifly *hﬂ' *t}w ‘Po~'°¢’oi1“g is (/

b.f Y - n i : i irg

My commission expires s e 7 ‘ ’uka
+ne Yoot oo . L NEs 52

June 19, 1963. neLla L 5/0 ,,,,,,,,,,,, 1962'
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Culd ©il Corpeoratieon
o ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT
W B Hopkims | 2 26T e

e e o B e e e e e - Po— e o e e+ el e il ottt T = ol
’ F ;; ;‘-- muou:kt, \ ] ‘ ) e Roswsell, New Mexico
DISTRICT £XPLORATION September 21 » 1962
MANAGER ]
M. I. Taylor
OISTRICT PRODUCTION

MAMAGER
H. C. Vivian
DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico - B o P
Post Office Box 871 : Re: Applicatioa of Gulf 0il Corporation
Santa Fe, New Mexico ~ for an Exception to the ‘Fowler-
Ellenburger Pool Rules and Approval
of a Dual Completion for its Lillie
Gentlewen: Well No. 3, Lea County, New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation respectfully requests an exceptiou to the
Fowler-Ellenburger Pocl Rules and spproval of a dual completion for its Lillie
Well No. 3 in the Fow.er-Fusselman and Fowler-lnlenbumer Pools, Lea County,

New Mexico. In Case No. 2556, the Commission issued Order No. R-227hk on July 10,
1962, which, although it denied an 80-acre allocation o the subject well,
expressly retained jurisdiction over the matter for the entry of such further
orders as mey be deemed necessary. Applicant now seeks the approval of a hO-
acre allocation to its Lillie Well Ne. 3. It is requested that this matter be
set for Examiner Hearing at an early date. ‘

In support of this application the follcming facts are submitted:
(1) Applicant's Lillie Well Fo. 3, located 2310 feet from the north line
' and 330 feet from the west line of Section 23, Township 2k South, Range 37
East, lea County, New Mexico, is now completed in the Fowler-Fusselman Pool.

Appiicant proposes to *deepen'the Rbove well to the Ellenburger formation
and dually complete said well in the Fusselman and Ellenburger formations.

~~
N)
~

(3) Applicant proposes to produce this well in the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool
under an exception to the portion of the existing pool rules, which
provide that the well be located within 150 feet of the center of either
the MW/L or SE/4 of a governmental quarter-section.

(¥) Applicant proposes to dedicate 4O ucres consisting of the SW/4 NW/4 of
Section 23 to said Ellenburger well with the allowable estasblished in
accordance with 80-acre proportional factors as provided in Rule 505(b)
of the Rules and Regulations of the Commission.

C DOCKET MAILED

— 7/
Dote L LLEY] T




01l Conservation Commission -2-

September 21, 1962

(5) A1l offset opera.tors to Gulf's Lillie Lease have been furnished a copy

ee

(3
.

of th:ls application.

dch

New Mexico Oil Connerva.ticn Comissim
Post Office Box 2045
Hobbs, Kew Mexico

Pan Americana Fetroleum {,'orpmtim
Post Office Box 1410 '
Fort Worth; Texas

Delhi-Taylor 01l Corporation
823 Corrigan Tower
Dallas, Texas

Respectfully submitted,

MIOILWC

W.E fophons

W. B. Hopkins
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[] Pertinent Lease
@ Pertinent Well

7
( “eizzt

— f‘*::‘*.‘f., ~ m

4N

Roswell District

= 76

i te g3 le® :
W % e jee
L‘Smshxre'_f L] .
[ J

- e
U._ sa. T

/
-




e

Cement Citculygg

'13-3/3Y0D Csg.Set @ 327°
Cemented w/500 Sx. —

~——

2-1/2" Buttress Thread

Tubing - e

7" Csg.Set @
7299* Cemented w/1125 Sx.—_,
TSITC @ 100'

Fusselmin producing from
open hole interval 7299'-
7490'. Original TD 7550°
Original PBD 7490'

% o 0 o ©eCG

L)
00" 659 6%,%,%0%0%0 0 o 0[[gb ety 2254

0 o

Ty

9-5/3" Csg.Set @ 3396°
Cemented w/2474 Sx.
TSITC @ 35°

2" Buttress Thresd
A Tubing . -

- Parallel String Ahiho»r
) @ Approx. 7220°

————
L3

o
g‘o_‘ooc'o

2

—~Liner Harger @
<~ Approx. 7250°

Proposed Pusselman :
. TOoX.
320'-736

il

——— 4~1/2"0D 13.50#
N-80 Liner

L4

o P

° Cement to top of liner

%

o Baker Model™D'Packer
Xoc Set @ Approx. 9575

°{ Ellenburger Perforations

@ Approx. 9625'-9300"

-

Approximate new TD 10, 100"

-
(o FETL

PROPOSED MECHANICAL INSTALLATION
DUAL. COMPLETION
LILLIE WELL NO. 3

FOWLER FUSSEIMAN - FOWLER ELLENBGRGER OIL POOLS

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
GULF 01L CORPORATION
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y'iecammendatiOns for an order

in the above numbered <¢ases




GOVERNOR
EDWIN L: MECHEM
) CHAIRMAN

Stute of Nefs Wexic
@il &

% LANOD Conm IssioNER
Re B JOMNNY WALKER
g MEMBEA

. 0. 80X 971

SANTA g
. Re: Case ﬁo. 2536
Nx, : :
fh"m“, Applicant; ‘
Dear 8ir,

L o ted P

, ey -osed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commigsion ordex rdcently entered in the subject cage.

Very truly yoursg,

Ve )

AN Ut S s

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-nirector
Carbon copy of order also gent to: |
Hobbs occ x
Artesia occ
Aztec occ

OTuE4  Nr. Guy Buels, Pan American Petroleun Corporation




P. 0. Box 268 its
: Lubbock, Texas 2 Ay

May 14, 1962 t

File:

Subject NMOCC Case No. 2556
) ler Field . ..~

lea County, New Mexico

Mr. Daniel S. Nutte:z

Chief Engineer

New Mexico 0il Comservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

~Attached is an electrical well log on the Gulf 0il Corvoration Plainsg-
Knight Well No. 2-E, Fowler (Ellenburger) Field, Lea County, New
Mexico, which.is presented by permission granted after the hearing as
Exhibit No. 2 by Pan Axerican Petroleum Corporation in Case Nc. 2556.

’

Yours very truly,

4. Fnderener

A. J. Inderrieden
District Engineer

L e

JIR/ss ’ .

’

fnirr vy

Attachment

cc: Messrs. C, G. Condra

ry

w. V. Kastler

B A S O

_AeAERC
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF GULF OIL CORPORATION FOR AN

AND A DUAL COMPLETION IN LEA

)
)

UNORTHODOX OIL WELL LOCATION -} ———No. 2556 _—
)

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. )

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

e erigasd; Avwosd & Malons of Raewell, New
Mexicﬁ, a firm of attorneys all of whose members are duly
licensed to pré’ctice law in the ‘State of New Mexico, hefeby ent"é‘r;w_ -
-its appearance as local counsel with Mr. Guy Buell, of the Texas

Bar, appearing for Pan American Petroleum Cerporation in said

cduse.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 3rd day of

May, 1962. -

ATWOOD & MALONE

) Aft5¥neys for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation

< —— et o TRONN
Poct Office Prawer 780

Roswell, New Mexico




No. 14-62

_ EXAMINER HEARING - THURSDAY - NAY 10, 1962

ISERVATION COMMISSION - 9 AiM. — MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A, Utz, as slternate examiner:

. CASE 2547: - Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a
T T ti‘ii‘i.‘w vvmp-l.v u&vu,’ udd}" County, Now ‘MORiTO. A’pplicaiit 'iﬁ

the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple
completion (conventional) ‘of its Greenwood Unit Well No. 7,
located in Unit H, ‘Section 12, Township 19 South, Range 31
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a mainér as to permit
the production of o0il from undesignated Strawn, Wolfcamp,

and Bone Spring pools through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2548: Ap,-;cation of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
' exception to order No. "R-660,; Caprock-Queen Pool, Chaves

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled gause,
seeks an exception to the Special Rules and Regulations of
the Caprock-Queen Pool, Order No. R-660, for the assigmment
of a gas allowable equivalent to the total reservoir voidage
of a top allowable oil well producing at the limiting GOR
of 2000: 1 for its State "AK" Well No. 1 located in Unit N,
Section 19, Township 15 South Range 31 East, Chavés County,
New Mexico.

CASE 2549: Application of Cities Service Petroleum Company for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in‘'the cbove-
styled cause, seekszpermiséion to complete its Hodges B Well
No. 4, loczted in Unit M of Sectionm 1, Township 25 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a dual completion
(conventional) in the North Ju§tis Tubb-Drinkard Pool and
Devonian iormation adjacent to the North Justis-Devonian
Pool with the production of oil from each zone to be through
parallel strings of 2 3/8-inch itubing.

‘ CASE 2550: Application of Texaco Inc,, for a quadruple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
‘ seeks permission to complete its G. L. Erwin "B" NCT-2 Well
- ' ’ No. 4, located in Unit O of Section 35, Township 24 South,

- _ Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mcxico, as a quadruple cem-
k. pletion (tubingless) in the North Justis-Fusselman, North

5 - Justis-Devonian, North Justis Tubb-Drinkard and North Justis-
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Blinebry Pools, with the production of 0il from all zones
to be through parallel strings of small diameter casing
cemented in a common well bore,

CASE 2551:

CASE 2552:

CASE 2553:

CASE 2554:

Application of Texaco Inc., for a triple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks permission to complete its G. L. Erwin "A'" Well No. 1
located in Unit N of Section 35, Township 24 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as a triple completioa
(tubingless) in the North Justis-Devonian, North Justis-Tubb
Driakard and North Justis-Blinebry Pools with the production
of oil from all zones to be through parallel strings of
small diameter casing cemented in a common well bore.

Application of Texaco Inc., for a quadruple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
.seeks an amendment to Order R-2109 to permit the quadruple
completion (tubingless) of its G. L. Erwin "B" NCT-2 Well
No. 2, located in UYnit J of Section 35, Township 24 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexiscso, in the North Justis-
Blinebry Pool, North Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool, an undesig-
nated Paddock pool and an undesignated Devcnian pool with
the production of oil from all tour zones to be through

parallel strings of 2 3/8-inch casing cemented in a common
well bore,

Application of Texaco Inc. for a triple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an amendment to Order R-2181 to permit the triple
completion (conventional) of its C. H. Weir "B" Well No. 5,
located in Unit G of Section 11, Township 20 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Skaggs-Glorista ang
Skaggs-Drinkard 0il Pools and in an undesignated Blinebry
Oil pool with the production of oil from the Glorieta and
Drinkard zones to be through parallel strings of 2 1/16-inch
tubing and the production of o0il from the Blinebry zone to

be through a dual zone flow tube and a string of l-inch
tubing,

Application of T. F, Hodge for an order creating a new pool
and establishing temporary rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order creating
a new pool for Pennsylvanian production; the discovery w:ll
‘for said pool is the Humble-State Well No. 1, leocated in
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Docket No.

CASE 2555:

grsremn
et

/

'CASE 2557 >

iqg/

14-62

" burger Pool Rules.

_Unit N of Section 26, Township 10 Seuth;-Renge-38-Easi, Lea
~County, New Mexico, completed in the Bough "C" zone of the
Pennsylvanian formation with perforations from 9667 Ieet
to 9671 feet. Applicant further seeks establishment of
special rules and regulations governing said pool, including
80-acre proration units,

Application of Gulf 0il Corporatice for 4 dual compieiion,
Léa County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-siyled
cause, seeks permission to completé its J. F. Janda (NCT-F)
W¢ll No. 6, located in Unit D of Section 4, Township 22
South, Range 36 Edst, Lea County, Ne: Mexico, as ‘a dual
completion (conventional) in the jalmat Gas Pool .and South
Eunice Pool with the production of 0il from the Jalmat Gas
Fool to be through a string of ‘1 1/4-inch tubing and the
production of oil from the South Eunlce Pool to be through
‘a parallel string of 2 3/8—1nch tubing,

App11cat10n of Gulf 0il Corporatlon for an unorthodox oil
well location and a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexlco.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission:ito
complete its Lillie Well No. 3, located 2310 feet from the
North line and 330 feet from the West line of. Sec;xon 23,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
as a dual completion (conventional) in the Fowler-Fusselman
and Fowler-Ellenburger Pools with the production oil from
both zones to be through a parallel strings of tubing. Said
well is at an unorthodox location under the Fowler-Ellen-

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a unit agreement
and a secondary recovery project, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the West Dollarhide Devonian Unit Agreement embracing

765.25 acres, more or less, of Federal and State lands in
Townships 24 and 25 South, Range 238 East, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant further seeks permission to institute a
secondary recovery pro,ect in the proposed West Dollarhide
Devonian Unit Area by injection of water into the Devonian
formation into certain wells located in said unit,
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(2)

(3)

(%)

] - R
13?%5?% 5 N& 8- i 6 é P. O. Drawer 1938 ’
S X Maxic .
W‘uﬁ}.fc?‘ﬂli."i‘l" e 3, 1962 Roswall, New Mexico
F. O. Mortiock
CISTRICT EXPLORATION
M. 1. Taylor
DISTRICT FRODUCTION i
MANAGER Vl,
H. C. Vivian 'r_wj
DISTRICT SELVICES MANAGER '
oil Conservation Conmission
State of New Mexico Re: Application of (ule 011 -

Post Office ‘Box 871
Sante Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

.Fowler Ellenburger Pooi Rules and
Lillie Well No.
County. New Mexi
at the first Exeminer

application, the following facts are submitted:

- formation and to dually

Gulf Of) (Seesration

ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

s 6

Corporation for an Exception
to the Fowler Ellenburger

Yool Rules and Appryval of
the Dual Completion for its
Lillie Well-No. 3, Lea County,
New Mexico

Gulf Oil Corporation respectfully requests an exception to the
approval of & dual completion for its
Fusselman and Fowler Ellenburger Pools, Les
It ic requested that this matter be heard hy.an Beaminer
Reeri schedulsd for May, 1962. In support of this

3 in the Fowler
co.

agyeyt 5

=Tl

— R etie sy N L. i}

‘Applicant's Iillie Well No, 3, located 2,310 feet frumthe north
line and 330 feet from the west line of Section 23, Township 2k
South, Range 37 East, lea County, New Mexico, is now completed.
in the Fowler Fusselman Pool.

Applicant proposes to deepen the above well to the Elleaburger

complete said well in the Fusselman and
Ellenburger formations. ’

Applicant proposes to produce this well in the Fowler
Pool under an exception to the portion of the exigting Pool Rules
vhich provide that the well be lgcated vithin 150 feet of the center
of either the northwest quarter or the

sontheast quarter of g
scvermmenial quarier section.

Ellienburger

Applicant proposes to dedicate 80 acres consisting of the §/2
‘Nwﬁt of Section 23 to said Ellenburger well as provided for in
the Fowler Ellenburger Pool Rules.




011 Conservation Commission -2- April 3, 1962

(5) All offset operataors to Gnlf'é Lillie Iease have been furnished
& copy cf this application.

Respectfully submitted,
" GULF OIL CORPORATION

A. afhéush?ar

Attachmenis ; E o P o

. - -
o addh o b

ec: New Mexico 0il Conservation Co-usion
Post Office Box 2045
Hobbs, Rew Mexico

Pan Axerican Petroleum Corporation
Post Office Box 1:10
Fort Worth, Texas

Delhi-Taylor 0il Corporation
823 Corrigan Tower
Dallas, Texas

[ N T

[

T 003 B kT AR e -1 b s+

e

. m————




N\

Py

£
BE e e 4. v ‘ - Vi aee ﬂ,‘L, 2 P,’«I;";’[ , — . .
L e Fus! N 8. S T 14 ! T v!:
. !‘(’S!:'c"!‘:l"/l ¢ ‘l vhacitfe) i!l ZN':.,?-" t .r - 4L “?sf:)‘ Fraos | E:srm L
elow ! i «: >1! y . g W L 44 N L 2 o 1 H 8P
’ fl L’g‘}“i T.i’”‘?"f G M. MpHix-Fod BaMaitin) Fawle?ﬂaﬂ- L { L BBV L
MCLaghdin 0 e cliic 1 7 Ruthwpid .co. |G Oatert
WO 3640 "% 0yt N correr] I ' 1 IuM‘”iU "_;u ‘o”; z ‘ !
PO Lomips o o o | o ® {
Amptrial . NAMZS N\ g
Reypited » . i o N ‘*"P"" »‘ L
= 9"";‘ 320 4c -—-{o’ cavlera 4% ‘~———“~...__..b__,._.-_,‘ -y ._|2-- .- - 7
L‘Pon Amenccm Pat.Corp. s ‘ ; ! 8 Hudnail,Pirtle & { N 645 ac
" o ® P | Brow. FLE LR, ) 2ontl gt
“g” .B 3 3 \ I
. SarthaneCarr G”‘%ﬁ}‘}'[r’d Repart Ou i ]
. Myers- fed. " g Y . JJ Smin s “Wiiiam 4 Ramsay”
/ o'l %9 s LA M A Aarr ' mery
U5 A-m  sea®B mne®s | us4. sedr v sia.m ™ Srore
RPN | . Y X5 # -
Shetiy {\' Stancimg j;‘ Hirene »Pan Amer, Pet.Corp. T . L'Wo(fm@(o ' ! *Rebert N tnfiaeld $ Humble
HBP HEP '% ¥, @ o3 nBp : )
;— ‘{ - 076! ~ ﬂm}a : s 355@ l #lontl et 9885
e P -
M‘mklﬂ? JMmo -
3 “ , AR }
3 L. 2 1 2 65 Ac
Mersco ‘l N . o bl A - " once : 4
| X cT.A f £ !’l 5 L ackc Fowrer =i * Was sence IMEY VUS4 Mattin-Fed ) .
T T T T e Dent Tawder . T :;i,“m;:.‘i‘?‘ SRR 1 25 e o " . o
o o w e | v Ta gESdark | | gcontietal ,,2'.'. N Embind
E Ill,l .
.,’}";,',', v | : : Federal knox
T8 Sran o “Sauth Maitix Unit-Eed, B Deimn Tayier | J : wnery Fomier Howr-s
5’_9' W U.S'A. .g r . RN o S tawier waey . [7 Y ST
Xzl - R R L ~
- ¥ Do Taye L‘I"u\"" PN = == ¢
- g o [ -
5 "y 3 Texoas (o T 33espieJr \lzfe-at
SSingtge L] 18P : L . .
Ic ° SOothol}/xJ/rlr rece v w 1/1#«731 .4' &. # Sinclay
I3 ke LY -
Fed * =
e srean Vpon. hm:: Po?(‘crp ¢ . . zg ?ﬁjll‘s.; }‘ ¥ tes|
t > 22 L : 24 ol L P o
el i - - ‘ -t Fowiy - {
el EDeI”" e ot ttortrc il | sondenigr | g6 A l
e [ ] e ™ areix /- : o' ° 2-z8 sl gomos L 4
i ’ © P .’}“"' .3 g 2 ora-w :’: * .? B -
1 ; C Meyers b4 "0 \- e [rsmos A ) ROrerstm; had
i R N T e 7t -
gioct o e } R o' o o TRt &n of r 4 seeres fdvedyorong g g2
t . . 2108771, Pmm; 0 ;s R 1 Fowr wor ¢ B
e [ JAExngat | vEare e 1oc i < gr ne C3 47 | Poetotmasiottenil tnited Revartyetal e ol e
[L‘ Sch;s.IZB:;:i. Xenwood 2 3 Contt ' . . (Lownr)Sh,
"nuhu'h (9.. ‘)1 I 00:0] :_o ;’ c & }.’ L c.’s ¥ Guy James HE%
" f voh L J ® [ ] ® iph Dﬁ
§-2C - erges
l: I g 26520\ 12 I 8 3 | e # , o[ 0% b o
A — {e-20%33! 1 : B" : s e § | T
. ;. ' e ;
¢ o’ ".02\‘//};‘ o ¢ Vs ! o’ o’ fowie: dere-s Fowier Hairos
9 L o i " T - .4 L e ;'/ U
21 \577 Lgu({ufhslgf"g I7 | . J-:rb— ~2l6 ,{x.,,;” :E‘S:mans i‘; Fowes ¢ Y o! ..% L
Y, w3 U"” ) 8 Amerade 2' -L.»’-’-"'r g ;‘ T R _2"- cTrm e o 0
] l:l_ 6‘5 . , R 3 R B2 . et . - T L e 1 ¢ Fred Turner,Jr. Sereer |
. 5 351‘1 Ac 'y -" * . ™ Y ‘ ' t i ® e o N 1-24-57
X2 M g JJ:‘S'M L, fEEven iy ' ' o Cgllreed ¢
h . ok T
ls .2 B “Jerpser® Y 5S4, s 1.’:“:;1, Se oA *Frigtoe” 7‘7 ) 3
= Wiseq ! z on -
I L TR B RPERRC e R Lestie€ vinge | 11rawcane
Wooimorth E £ir. Weotmorty L S Smith { wrer [ LY s sa s of Lk ke varce o sof ﬂi %‘Q; e
"""""""""" . . e 7 i i p ot o!
ushy O.Co. | G PR ps-Pyre 5 Huedl L . 8 SunshineR. ! s ;
. Y o6 .: ;5‘-l s 7 o* ' T oTerose 4 " ’.‘(3: . 7_*95'"
R r—azoo i s rgms® Q\ , ] ‘ i ; Te
' o e o e e | T Y reeiea
. "W.itiers - - i',rl'op't € e sree —-—-~;f> '{Vm_ﬁs&-‘
- i beu o , s PO . . 400Ac gy e
° ° & I o ' e o i o LEhn - £@2Llliol!~Fed.
3 Lo , U S 4.m - {Ziwh* sl US‘A"‘"‘
¥ i ams 4 Kl
— e — e —— - RN T, e e h — e - JLE- L U e — —
T AT 3 _h . 34". PO N Loaryar "-.'_'35 -—‘ t {dock Frosh oot § GuHGE ot A - *‘ a

ey a1 AN M S e I

H
- ooy N w;

?

N i)

FOWLER ELLENBURGER -

Lea

Gulf 0il Corp,

LEASE TDLAT

LILLIE LEASE

County, New Mexico

- LEGEND -

{T] Pertinent Lease
® Pertinent Well

FOWLER PFUSSEIMAN OIL POOLS

Koswell District
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—— Cement to top of liner
Baker Modél"D"Packg.r
Set @ Approx. 9575

Ellenburger Perforations
@ Approx. 9625'-9300"

Approximate new TD 10, 100"

FOWLER

PROPOSED MECHANICAL INSTALTATION
DUAL COMPLETION
LILLIE WELL NO. 3

FUSSEIMAN - FOWLER ELLENBURGER OIL POOLS
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
GULF OIL CORPORATION
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